
 

 

 

 

REPORT OF: HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES 
 

TO: BRIERFIELD AND REEDLEY COMMITTEE       
   

DATE: 6TH JANUARY, 2021 

 

Contact Details: Lynne Rowland 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk 

 
 

PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 
BRIERFIELD & REEDLEY COMMITTEE ON 2ND DECEMBER, 2020 

 

 

1. Community Safety Issues and Police Matters 
 
The Chairman expressed concern at the ongoing problem 
of speeding vehicles on Clitheroe Road, Brierfield and the 
negative impact this was having on this newly 
regenerated area.  He advised that a number of residents 
of the new build properties had reported damage to their 
vehicles as a result.  
 
The Committee felt that effective traffic calming measures 
were required and requested that the Lancashire County 
Council (LCC) Cabinet Member for Highways and 
Transport and County Councillor M. Iqbal be invited to 
meet on site to discuss the issue. 
 

 
 
Lancashire County Council 
and the Lancashire Road 
Safety Partnership are aware 
of the issue of speeding 
vehicles on Clitheroe Road, 
Brierfield. 
 
A request for a site meeting 
will be made once 
circumstances allow. 

2. Planning applications 
 
20/0524/PIP Permission in Principle: Erection of up to 6 
No. dwelling houses at land to the north of Rockwood, 
Halifax Road, Nelson (Reedley Ward) 
Refused – To Policy and Resources Committee 
 

 
 
The application was refused 
by the Policy and Resources 
Committee at its meeting on 
17th December, 2020. 

3. Enforcement/Unauthorised Uses 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
That the Policy and Resources Committee be asked to 
consider suspending the enforcement action at 21 Sefton 
Street, Brierfield.  
 

 
 
 
 
At its meeting on 17th 
December, 2020 the Policy 
and Resources Committee 
resolved that the 
enforcement action not be 
suspended.  The occupier 
has been given a further six 
months (until the end of 
June 2021) to comply with 
the Enforcement Notice.   
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4. Re-opening of Pendle’s Town Centres 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Chairman be delegated authority to agree the 
best location(s) for the three hand sanitiser stations. 
 

 
 
 
 
Update elsewhere on the 
agenda. 

 


